
Decision No. 57/CERT/1697/2021

IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 
2012

AND

IN THE MATTER of an application by Leigh Caren Wilson  
pursuant to s.219 of the Act for a 
Manager’s Certificate

BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee

Chairperson: Councillor M Ward

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS)

This is an application by Leigh Caren Wilson for a new Manager’s Certificate.

In their report, the Police raised no matters in opposition to the application subject to the Inspector's 
satisfaction that the minimum required practical experience within the industry has been completed. 

The District Licensing Inspector considers that the applicant’s current work experience at the hotel 
and previous experience dealing with intoxicated patrons in her entertainment role has provided her 
with some of the relevant experience.  

The criteria for which the District Licesning Committee must consider is set out in s.222 Criteria for 
manager’s certificates of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012. The Committee has specific 
concerns regarding s.222 (c) of the Act:

“any experience, in particular recent experience, that the applicant has had in controlling any 
premises for which a licence was in force”

 
At this time, the Committee are unable to be satisfied that the applicant mees the criteria as set out 
in s.222 of the Act. The application will be placed on hold for a period of up to three months, being 
until 28th February 2022 to allow the applicant to gain experience in the industry as a duty manager. 

At the end of this period the Inspector will complete further enquires into the matters set out in 
s.222 of the Act,  and a further and final decision will be issued by the Committee. 

DATED at Amberley this 29th day of November 2021

________________
Secretary
Hurunui District Licensing Committee


